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Subject Matter

The Head of Personnel and Development Services reported ((PPP.62/08) on recommendations from the Members Learning and Development Group to improve and refresh the approach for Member training adopted within the Authority.  He informed Members that a number of key issues had been identified including the low level of participation by Members in training, the ineffectiveness of the scale of recommended involvement, the number of Personal Development Reviews being undertaken and the impact which the issues might have on the reassessment for the Members Charter later in the year.  

The Head of Personnel and Development detailed a number of recommendations and improvements including the introduction of an Individual Learning Portfolio, greater promotion of e-learning for Members, the introduction of a Learning Credits Scheme to replace the scale of recommended involvement, the role of Group Leaders in steering the Credit Scheme and a proposal that each Member should have a Personal Development Review this year.

He added that the matter had been considered by the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 12 June 2008 and a copy of the Minute Extract from that meeting had been circulated.

Members noted the proposal to allow the Member Learning Development Group to scrutinise the matter and the Executive thanked the Overview and Scrutiny Committee for allowing the Member Learning Development Group this flexibility, in order to enable the report to be submitted to Council on the 15 July 2008.

The Head of Personnel and Development Services also advised Members that arrangements had been made for an awareness session on the Modern Councillor Training to be available to Members between 5.00 and 6.30 pm on the night of the Council Meeting.

Summary of options rejected

To maintain the existing framework for Member training.

DECISION

1.
That the proposals as set out within paragraph 1.2 of Report PPP.62/08 to address the current problems in the framework for Member training be endorsed.

2,
That the City Council be recommended on 15 July 2008 to replace the scale of involvement within the framework for Members learning and development by a new Learning Credits Scheme.

3.
That the proposals be referred to the Member Learning and Development Group for scrutiny so as to determine the fine details of the Learning Credit Scheme in order to inform the report to be submitted to Council.

Reasons for Decision

To endorse proposals from the Member Learning and Development Group to refresh Members Training so as to better reflect the Council's priority as a Learning City; to enable the Policy Framework approved by Council in 2004 to be amended accordingly; to ensure that this amendment occurs in time for the changes to be evident by the time the Charter Assessors arrive in the Council in October 2008 and to assure a successful re-assessment for the Charter and to set the groundwork for a future achievement of Level 2.







